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Introduction: 
 
He-P 806 sets forth the licensing requirements for non-emergency walk-in care centers (NEWCC), whether stationary or mobile, pursuant to RSA 151:2, I(d). Groups 
affected by this rule include any legal entity operating a NEWCC pursuant to RSA 151:2, I(d). The proposed rule adopts, readopts, and readopts with amendment 
He-P 806.  
 
This proposal was published in the December 23, 2023, Rulemaking Register. The Department held a public hearing on Thursday, February 1, 2024 with one member 
of the public in attendance. That one member opted to provide minimal testimony at that time which has been summarized in the below table. The Department did 
not receive any additional testimony within the public comment period.  

 
 

 

Rule Section & Rule Text Summary of Comment Action Taken 
(What, if any & if none, why?) 

Commenter 

He-P 806.23(c)  
 
“The NEWCC shall have a 
telephone and extensions 
accessible at all times in each 
patient room in case of 
emergency.” 
 

Do we need to have a telephone and extension 
accessible in each patient room in a walk-in care 
center? Everyone has cellphones. 

Revised. 
We have reviewed this requirement compared to the 
requirements in fire/building code and found we are 
able to revise this section and remove 806.23(c). 

CRHC 


